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Murray Park Friends




Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground

Notes of meeting held on 4th August 2015 – 7.00pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Present:  Sam Teague IBC, Scott Falteisek (Secretary), Sue Bird (Vice Chair), Glen Thimblethorpe (Chair), Debbie Owen IBC, David Lynch (Treasurer), Cllr Bill Knowles, Cllr Bill Quinton and Malcolm and Jenny Ebbs
Apologies: Nick Wilcox IBC, Joanne Chainey, Stephen Mansie and Cllr Philip Smart
Agenda

1. Welcome

2. Minutes of last meeting

3. Updates

4. Priorities

5. AOB and date of next meeting

1. Welcome
ST welcomed everyone.  
2. Minutes of last meeting 

Meeting minutes were deemed acceptable.

3. Updates
More information needs to be submitted for BIFFA bid.   Once this has been submitted we should hear back from them regarding the result of our bid.  The bid is for one tennis court and a MUGA (Multi Use Games Area with tennis capability).

Play area could be located where old tennis courts were once the old tennis courts have been made safe.  It could cost approximately £35,000 to return the old tennis courts into parkland, however the area below ground is an unknown quantity.

4. Priorities
If we are successful with the bid, we could start a publicity campaign.
AOB

Some of the gates at the park would not close properly and those that would were often being left open, allowing small children and dogs to get out on the road.  The gates were mended where necessary and notices were put on all the gates.  However, gates are still left open and dogs and toddlers are still getting out.  What is really needed is a spring loaded mechanism affixed to the gates, however this is expensive.  Also it has been noted that when the grass is cut, the large gates at the far end were being left open the whole time the machine is on the park.  Nick Wilcox has been informed of this and has agreed to pass the message on to the staff concerned.
There is still a major litter problem on the park.  The litter bins and the dog waste bins are often overflowing creating a health hazard.  They are not always emptied every day, which is unacceptable.  There have been several occasions when empty drink cans have been mangled by grass cutting machinery and then left on the park.  They then have razor sharp edges and are dangerous.  Nick Wilcox has been informed of this and has agreed to have a word with the staff concerned.  There is often broken glass in the picnic area and on the path by the old tennis courts which need to be cleared but is often left for conscientious park users to clean up.  Perhaps several litter notices are needed.

A major concern was the number of holes being dug.  The dog(s) responsible for this have not been identified by the council and there appears to be no continued attempt to find the culprit(s).  The holes are being marked up with a can of spray marker however they are often not easy to spot and it is a miracle nobody has been seriously hurt, but there have been a few turned ankles.  Even though the holes are being marked up and Nick Wilcox being emailed, the response time is very poor sometimes as long as two weeks.

The large/tree bush thing at the other end of the park to the play area, it has been heard that a man has been scaring one of the dog walkers by appearing from behind the bush.  He had no shoes on and it was clear he had defecated behind the bush as one of the dogs became covered in faeces. Is it possible to have this tree removed.

There appears to be a long list of items that have yet to be/takes a long time to have fixed (fences/holes/notice board info) and although the new tennis courts etc. may be built, there seems to be a distinct lack of confidence or evidence that these will be maintained. Murray Road seems to be rather neglected compared to Holywells. What reassurance will we get that the courts won’t be left in ruin, is there a contingency fund? 

4. Date of next meetings
Tuesday 6th October

Thursday 17th December

At Murrayside Community Centre 7pm, Nacton Road, all are welcome.

